

Minutes of the meeting 12<sup>th</sup> March 2013 held at the Felinheli Memorial Hall at 7pm.

**PRESENT**

Ken Brown	Pat Jones
George Smith	Bethan Jones
Lena Ashley	Sarah Riley
Sian Gwenllian	Hywel V Jones
Louise Hughes	George Smith
Daniel Williams	Iestyn Harris
Also present Wynne Barton Financial Officer	

**1.0 CHAIRMAN'S OPENING REMARKS AND REPORT**

- 1.1 The members were welcomed to the March meeting. The Chairman gave a short report on the matters within the village. The new surgery was coming along well. PCSO Ian Rooksby as been to see the two cars belonging to one family, that have been dumped in the car park, they are taxed until the end of the month then he will take steps to deal with them.
- 1.2 The Chairman requested Sian Gwenllian to provide a short report on the latest on the Bontnewydd and Caernarfon by-pass. She stated that the group had decided to publish a poster, the same size as the one published for the pylons campaign. It is obvious that at present the villagers are unaware of the road's implications to the village.
- 1.3 The Chairman had convened a meeting with the Matron of Cerrig yr Afon to discuss the street lighting at the bus stop; he said that the quotation would need to be considered by the owners. He hopes that a response will be forwarded soon.
- 1.4 Because the Moriah site needs to be maintained the chairman said that he is to convene a meeting with Menter Fachwen to see what they can offer in regard to maintenance and planting on the site. The meeting is to be held early next week.

**Apologies** Nerys John.

**2.0 DECLARATION OF INTEREST**

- 2.1 None.

**3.0 MINUTES**

- 3.1 The minutes of the 12<sup>h</sup> of February 2013 were presented

**The minutes were proposed and seconded as correct and signed accordingly.**

#### **4.0 MATTERS ARISING**

**4.1 Meeting with the Llanddeiniolen Community Council in regard to footpaths** – The clerk informed the council that Llanddeiniolen Council were willing to meet during the day. Names were required for the meeting. Councillors Ken Brown, Sian Gwenllian, Pat Jones and George Smith were willing to meet with them; Friday mornings was convenient.

**4.2 Meeting with Gareth Roberts Menter Fachwen in regard to designing and publishing a walking leaflet.** – The clerk informed that council that Gareth had started his job as a Walking and Discovering Project Officer. There was a need to convene a meeting. Councillors Hywel V Jones, Ken Brown and George Smith were willing to meet them; an evening meetings were convenient.

#### **5.0 MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT**

5.1 The committee had not convened a meeting yet but hoped to do so soon and then report back to the Community Council.

5.2 There is a need to repair store's door – probably it only needs to be planed.

#### **6.0 CONFIRMATION OF LAST MONTHS EXPENDITURE AND FINANCIAL REPORT.**

6.1 January's expenditure was confirmed and the financial report was accepted. The expenditure included the financial assistance to the applications received last month.

6.2 No application was received from the Regatta or the Ysgol Meithrin.

#### **7.0 CORRESPONDENCE**

7.1 None.

#### **8.0 MEMORIAL CLOCK REPORT**

8.1 Councillor Daniel Williams said that he was in touch with CADW to ascertain names of stone masons who could treat the clock.

#### **9.0 PLANNING APPLICATION**

9.1 C13/0183/20/LL Application for the erection of a roof extension together with various external alterations including the provision of a balcony – Tŷ Sul 3 Capel Bryn Menai, Brynffynnon, Y Felinheli, LL56 4SX – No objection.

- 9.2 C12/1485/20/LL retrospective application for the creation of new access and parking area – Hilbre, Bush Road, Y Felinheli, LL56 4UJ – No Objection.
- 9.3 C13/0214/20/LL Application for the erection of a two storey dwelling and creation of new vehicular access and redirect public footpath Tan y Maes Isa’ Farm, Tan y Maes, Y Felinheli, LL56 4UQ – no objection;.

**10.0 CEMETERY SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT**

- 10.1 The Chairman said that he had visited the cemetery that morning and that there was not much to report, some pots had been blow by the wind and the rain.
- 10.2 Watkin Jones is willing to provide top soil but the Council will have to deliver it there.
- 10.3 It is hoped that the cemetery will have its first cut before Palm Sunday.

**11.0 CAR PARK, LON LAS AND MORIAH SITE SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT**

- 11.1 The matters for this item was discussed under the Chaiman’s report.

**12.0 PUBLIC FOOTPATHS, BUS SHELTERS AND BENCHES SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT**

- 12.1 Sian Gwellian stated that the Rowen Public Footpath is to be diverted around the surgery. He was also aware that the owners of the land were willing for the public footpath to be registered. Information was presented to the clerk so that she can write to the owners.
- 12.2 Heilyn footpath is still closed.

**13.0 COUNTY COUNCILLOR**

- 13.1 The County Councillor presented the report enclosed in appendix A.

**14.0 ANY OTHER MATTER**

None

The meeting came to an end at approximately 8:30 p.m.

Signature: ..... Date:.....

Minutes of the meeting held on the 19<sup>th</sup> of February at the Felinheli Memorial Hall at 7 p.m.

**PRESENT**

Ken Brown  
Daniel Williams  
Lena Ashley  
Nerys John

Pat Jones  
Siân Gwenllïan

1.0 The chairman welcomed the members to the special meeting convened to discuss the Councils standpoint on the pylons.

**Apologies** Hywel V Jones

2.0 Sian Gwenllïan gave a short report on the situation at present.

3.0 Result of the first consultation to be published in June.

4.0 Councillor Daniel Williams proposed that the Council adopt a policy to object introducing cables over land, under the sea supply should be considered. The proposal was seconded by Nerys John. The council was unanimous and indicated so.

5.0 The Council had not received consultation papers in regard to the first consultation by the National Grid.

**It was decided that the Clerk write to the National Grid to state that the consultation had been flawed.**

6.0 Councillor Sian Gwenllïan stated that Dr Horrocks was the local representative and is very informative on the matter and was assisting Hywel Williams MP.

**It was decided that the Clerk write to Hywel Williams and Dr Horrocks inviting them to a meeting of the Council in May.**

The meeting came to an end at approximately 8:30 p.m.

Signature: ..... Date:.....